
Office of tlze 
Chief of Police 

April29, 2014 

Nathan Freed Wessler 
American Civil Liberties Union Foundation 
125 Broad Street, 18th Floor 
New York, NY 10004-2400 

Re: Public Records Request dated February 28, 2014 

Dear Mr. Wessler: 

n Ciryo£1 rensaco a 
A111erica's First Settle111ent 
Aud Most Historic City 

In response to the above-referenced public records request, the Pensacola Police 
Department has identified five eases in which a cell site simulator was used in a criminal 
investigation. The charge for the records is indicated on the attached invoice. All invoices 
are payable upon receipt and checks should be made to payable to the City of Pensacola. 
Redactions to documents and other records have been made in accordance with the 
following exemptions: 

1. Child abuse and sexual offense victims ( § 119.071 (2)(h) 

Additionally, the Pensacola Police Department has not acquired a cell site simulator nor 
do we have any records regarding any agreements with Florida Department of Law 
Enforcement, FBI, Harris Corporation, Boeing Corporation (DRT) or any other 
corporation or governmental agency to use or borrow a cell site simulator. The Pensacola 
Police Department does not have any records regarding policies in place governing the 
use of cell site simulators, communications or agreements with wireless service providers 
or records regarding communications or agreements with the Federal Communications 
Commission or Florida Public Service Commission. The affidavits and orders authorizing 
the use of cell site simulators are sealed in the above referenced cases. 

/l;rely, (i 
(t~~J(o~-

Chief of Police 

Street Address: 711 North Hayne Street, 32501 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 1750, Pensacola, FL 32591-1750 Telephone: (850) 435-1855 
The Cill! of Pcllsacoln is n11 Afjlr111ntive Actio11/Equnl Opportrmit~ _E111ployer 


